

City of Eden – Memorandum



To:

Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council 
Thru:

Brad Corcoran, City Manager
From:

Terry Shelton, Director of Environmental Services
Date:

February 3, 2012
Subject:
Request for Consideration of Approving a Resolution Requesting a State Loan with Principal Forgiveness for Tanyard Branch  Outfall Sewer Rehabitation Project


We are requesting approval to submit an application to the Clean Water State Revolving Fund (CWSRF) on March 1.  The application is to request funding for continuing the sewer rehabilitation work on the Tanyard Branch Sewer as part of our overall effort to improve our sewer collection system.  This outfall and subsystem sewer mains are in need of rehabitation.  These sewer lines are at least forty-five years old and have begun to be a source of numerous blockages and contribute to sewer overflow problems.    

The approximate cost of this project will be $3,318,000 and we will ask for a loan for this amount with principal forgiveness of $1,000,000.  If we are awarded a loan with principal forgiveness, the Council would have to formally accept it at that time.  We have also applied for an additional principal forgiveness grant from the Clean Water Management Trust Fund (CWMTF) for $500,000 that was submitted February 1.  The CWSRF loan if awarded, will serve as matching City funds for the CWMTF principal forgiveness award, if we receive it.
One obligation the City would have to accept a loan with principal forgiveness is to continue to keep water/sewer rates so that our monthly billing is equal to one and one half times the median household income for City of Eden.  This is defined as High Unit Cost (HUC) and our water rates must be above this calculation.  Based on data available today, our analysis shows our water rates are $1.82 below this threshold of $41.12.  The scheduled rate increase on January 1, 2013, will raise the City monthly billing above the HUC that will be required to accept the requested loan assistance from the CWSRF if it is awarded to us.  We will continue to monitor our current monthly billing, residential water usage, and their correlation to High Unit Cost.  
Please contact me if you any questions regarding the Tanyard Branch Sewer Rehabilitation Project or the Resolution to Request a CWSRF Loan. 
